
Alaska Scallop Association
POBox 8989

Kodiak, AK 99615
907-512-70J8

March 14, 2013
Representative Paul Seaton, Chairman
House Special Committee on Fisheries
Alaska State Legislature
State Capitol, 120 Fourth Street
Juneau, AK 99801-1182

RE: HB 192, "AnAct relating to the filing date for the final quarterly payment of,
and to the assessment of penalties under, the fishery resource landing tax. "

Dear Representative Seaton, Chairman and Fisheries Committee Members,

Alaska Scallop Association (ASA) is a trade organization representing the Alaska Weathervane
Scallop catcher/freezer boats.

ASA is in support of SB 71, "An Act relating to the filing date for the final quarterly payment of,
and to the assessment of penalties under, the fishery resource landing tax."

As operators of fishing vessels shucking scallops and selling our own product we are required to
pay Landing Taxes. Under current statutes our landing taxes must be paid in 4 equal payments at
the end of each quarter with final payment due by March 31 of the following year. While this
might be fme for entities operating year round, there are certainly problems with "Seasonal"
operations, particular ones that only operate on the second half of the calendar year.

Problem #1; The Scallop Season begins July 1, our first product normally lands in Kodiak, mid-
July with payment from our customers for this product beginning to trickle in by mid-August.
Current statutes require we pay landing tax at the end of each quarter, March 31, June 30, Sept 30
& December 31 . With our season timing the current statute requires us to pay 50% of our landing
taxes before we have even left the dock to go fishing. This can place a difficult financial burden
on our fishing boats as they prepare for the upcoming season.

Problem #2; Landing taxes are calculated using a Statewide Average Price put out by the
Department of Revenue. This Statewide Average Price list is normally released to us in May. Our
final Landing tax payment is due March 31, four to six weeks before the price list is released.
While we can estimate fairly closely we can never get the exact correct price that ADOR
publishes. It just seems logical to have the final payment due 30 days after the Statewide Average
Price list is released, rather than a date before we know what price to use.


